
Our students will be lifelong learners who will be resilient, compassionate, self-sufficient members of society.
CCSD will provide an environment that empowers every student, every day to transfer their learning to life.

Maintenance Report
03.30.22

Standard district preventative maintenance has been keeping us busy and working hard. Along 
with bimonthly inspections of the boilers, heating systems, Air handler, fire system and 
tracking BTU readings for the state, there is not much down time. 

The high school auditorium has had electrical lighting issues for several years now. With the 
help of Tongass Electric the issue has been tracked down to a large breaker. It will take several 
weeks for the breaker to arrive. Spring break is next week, and we have a list of chores to 
complete throughout the district, mainly at the elementary and middle school. 

The woodchip boiler received a couple loads of woodchips from Viking Lumber that had a 
higher ratio of sawdust over chips. In return, this causes the boiler system to burn inefficiently 
with this type of fuel and requires more attention to several of the setting with continual 
adjusting throughout the day. Viking Lumber has been made aware of the issue and is making 
the proper adjustment to their chip dryer.

I would be more than pleased to answer any questions or concerns regarding the maintenance 
of the Craig city School district.

Daniel Nelson
Maintenance Director  




